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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

25th March 2020

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org


To: 	Mr Owen Paterson MP
	House of Commons	

Date: 	25th March 2020


Dear Mr Paterson,

We hope you are returning to good health following your period of self-isolation during the current Covid 19 Pandemic. We appreciate that you probably have not felt able to deal with our correspondence dated 5th March 2020 under the circumstances outlined above. 

In the meantime, we recognise the current national focus of Government, quite rightly, is the management of the UK during the world wide COVID19 Pandemic and little else bears merit to compete for Ministers’ attention. We therefore respectfully, and without expectation, would like to add further to March 5th correspondence our concerns about how the current national focus on the COVID19 Pandemic is offering shelter to HS2 to continue to push forward plans which involves completely flouting the Governments own advice to protect everyone in this country from the spread of the virus. 

This morning, we have seen the open letter sent to the Prime Minister by Extinction Rebellion, outlining HS2 ignoring the COVID 19 social distance for their workers, flouting unnecessary travel bans in relation to workers all of whom are being rushed to sites in large numbers to clear the trees and historic places of natural beauty while everyone else is focussed on managing the National Emergency we find ourselves in. This appalling example of corporate irresponsibility is a National disgrace. 


HS2 have already alienated large numbers of communities across England with the devastating effects on areas of natural beauty, destruction of communities and breathtakingly exceeding budgets. Budgets which are funded by tax-payers yet, they have the audacity to pay a £46,000 bonus to HS2 chief executive Mark Thurston on top of his base salary of £605,350 (The Telegraph 7th March) for the year ending 31 March 2019, to reward keeping the budget under control. We believe that is considerably more than the Prime Minister is paid for an exceedingly greater burden of responsibility.

Locally, HS2 have shown themselves to be completely inflexible and the attitude to those who challenge them is both aggressive and bullying. The collective psyche of HS2, buoyed by the announcement that HS2 will go ahead in full, is one of being invincible and untouchable.

We respectfully request that you contact the Prime Minister’s office, together with the Minister for Transport and the specially appointed Minister for HS2, the Hon Andrew Stephenson and demand an immediate stop to all HS2 activity.

Given the current focus of Government and the extraordinary financial plans being put in place by the Chancellor no-one can predict the state of the economy in the near future.

We believe, going forward, the financial viability of HS2 will be under deeper scrutiny with the possibility of cancelling HS2 Phase 2a post in entirety to save significant amounts of funding. 

We are very grateful for your continuing support in this matter,

Yours sincerely,

M.E. Cowey

Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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